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Introduction 
1. At TAGRA’s February meeting during the discussion about the prospective Health Board questionnaire, the suggestion of holding seminars for the Health Boards was raised. This was one of NRAC’s ideas for encouraging the use of the formula. 
Purpose

2. This paper sets out our initial ideas for the proposed workshops on the NRAC formula for Health Boards. It is designed to be starting point for a discussion at TAGRA which will give the Group and opportunity to  set out their views/ideas on the workshops. This will then enable us to write a formal proposal/plan for the workshops.
BackgrounD
3. NRAC was keen that Health Board should make use of the formula in order to help allocate their available resources efficiently within their own areas. Their Final report sets out a number of recommended actions such as producing technical volume and a users guide. Now that the NRAC formula has been implemented we are in a position to begin the work on promoting its use. The first step is the planned questionnaire which we plan to issue in May.  
4. TAGRA agreed that we should first send out the questionnaire and then assess the need for/possible contents and format of any workshops. However, given the time and amount of planning it would take to hold such workshops, we would like to begin preparing for what we might want to do at such an event. 
discussion

5. ASD and ISD have discussed potential ideas for the workshops including the format, contents, etc. The results of these discussions are presented below as a starting point for TAGRA members to debate what they would like to see at the workshops.
Aims of the workshops

6. To promote use of the NRAC formula amongst Health Boards. As part of this we would seek to increase the knowledge of key Health Board  contacts about how the formula works and its potential uses. We would also be seeking feedback from attendees on any queries they have on the formula, what uses they might want to make of it and how ISD/ASD could support them.

Format of the workshops

7. Number of workshops - We suggest a maximum of three workshops, covering the East, West and North regions. This would mirror the approach used during the NRAC consultation phase. The final decision on number and locations would depend on demand/interest from the Health Boards.

8. Who should attend? – We would be looking to invite staff from finance, planning and costing teams in the Health Boards. We will also cross check attendees with who Paul Leak met when he presented his CHP model as they should also be interested in the NRAC formula. We would propose that the workshops are led by ASD and ISD staff – we will also consider whether it would helpful to have representatives from Finance (to cover the issue of parity) and TAGRA.
9. What would be the best format? – We propose that there should be a mixture of presentations and ‘workshop’ sessions in order to balance the aims of providing information, fielding questions and obtaining he views of Health Boards.
10. A number of ideas have been suggested for the presentations to cover:-

(i) Brief history of resource allocation from SHARE to NRAC covering the principles behind the formulae, a timeline and a description of the main changes.
(ii) Example of how NRAC works at the Health Board level – perhaps compare the 3 Health Boards we are looking at in the remote and rural work to show how the formula works for islands, mainland rural and urban Boards.

(iii) Example of how the NRAC formula works at the sub- Health Board level (e.g. datazone level) – see section 7.2 from NRAC’s Final Report  http://www.nrac.scot.nhs.uk/research.htm
(iv) Example of how  the NRAC formula is designed to take account of different individuals health needs. This would involve updating Kirsten Major’s presentation from the NRAC meetings – see the Powerpoint slides titled “Resource Allocation – Kirsten” from the 4th NRAC meeting http://www.nrac.scot.nhs.uk/role.htm
(v) Examples of how changes in costs feed through the formula – perhaps based on Hospital costs sensitivity analysis? (depends on status of ISD’s work on this issue)
(vi) Example of how much money the NRAC target shares would have allocated compared with what Boards actually spent/allocated to different sub-board areas.   
(vii) A presentation on how the NRAC formula has been used in a practical sense to support the Integrated Resource Framework.                                              

11. In addition to the presentations we propose to ‘Workshop’ sessions themed around particular areas of interest identified by the Health Boards. We would like to give attendees a chance to raise issues of importance to them. If Boards have identified practical examples/allocation problems they would like help with via the questionnaire we could prepare for these. They could also bring along questions and examples on the day.
12. The workshops could be themed around a number of general topics with attendees invited to nominate which one they would most like to attend. The themes could be:-

· Inputs – the use of data in the NRAC formula, covering issues such as Costs Book, population, SEURC, estimates of need

· Outputs – how to use the NRAC formula results, what would Health Boards find useful in terms of output/format, how can we make the results more accessible

· Future – issues for TAGRA to look at, alternatives to NRAC, trends in need for healthcare, policy context 

Timing

13. We propose that the workshops should run towards the end of the year – November/early December. This would give time for ISD to complete the updating of the NRAC formula and also enable ASD/ISD to progress TAGRA’s programme of work.
conclusions
14.
We would be grateful for TAGRA’s comments on the proposed format, contents and timing of the proposed workshops. We are keen to make this as useful and exercise as possible for the Health Boards, so any ideas on how best we can achieve this will be gratefully received.
Proposed next steps
15. 
Depending on TAGRA’s views we will work  up a full proposal for the workshop once we have issued and received responses on the NRAC questionnaire. 
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